From: Fred Smith

To: Andrew Beyer

Cc: <u>Jaynellen Holloway</u>; <u>zoeifaith@gmail.com</u>; <u>aspontiac440@gmail.com</u>

**Subject:** Condition of Sand Street

**Date:** Sunday, September 25, 2022 5:33:16 PM

## Andrew,

I appreciate your speaking with me on Friday regarding the condition of the northern part of Sand Street and for the guidance you provided about scheduling improvements.

The southern part of Sand Street was recently rebuilt, up to the intersection of West Leonard. The street was dramatically improved and the sump pump discharge lines were attached underground to the storm water system.

Unfortunately, the rest of Sand Street is also in terrible condition. Especially bad is the 1000 block between West Leonard and Silver Drive. I recently visited that area and parts of the street are literally falling apart.

Two properties on the west side of that block, 1004 (Glenn Marshall) and 1006 (Austin Schuhmacher) are in desperate need of immediate repair.

I am requesting that at least the 1000 block of Sand Street be placed in the 2023 Annual Street Budget for reconstruction, similar to the portion to the south.

Whether that is accomplished or not, a major resurfacing patch in front of 1004 and 1006 is needed. The email addresses of Mr. Marshall and Mr. Schuhmacher are cc addressees above.

Would you please agenda this issue for the next meeting of the Public Works Commission? I plan to attend to make the case for the above requested street work. Would you please also notify Mr. Marshall and Schuhmacher, both of whom would probably attend if they are able.

Thanks you,

Fred Smith Alderperson – 6<sup>th</sup> District

Sent from Mail for Windows